
MINUTES 
BROOKINGS PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION 

April 23, 2009 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
Chair Vilelle called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
ROLL CALL 
Present:  Commissioners Ken Barkema, Tony Baron, Michelle Benoit, Patricia Brown, Frances 
Hartmann, Tony Parish and Chair Don Vilelle   
Also present:  Gary Milliman City Manager, John Cowan Public Works Director 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
A. Motion made by Commissioner Benoit to approve the minutes of March 26, 2009 as 

written; motion seconded and Commission voted, the motion carried unanimously. 
 
PUBLIC APPEARANCES 
None 
 
REGULAR AGENDA 
A. Swimming Pool – City Manager Gary Milliman reviewed pool group rental rates for 

families/special events.  Pool costs City $107 per hour per day to heat, clean and filter not 
including personnel hours.  Suggested rental fee of $100 per hour with additional fees for 
lifeguards.  Motion made by Commissioner Parrish to approve the increase in pool 
group rental fees as presented; for lack of a second the motion died.  Discussion 
continued regarding pool costs and loss of pool party revenue if rental fees make it cost 
prohibitive for groups to rent pool.  Suggested more marketing of pool availability for private 
parties to increase pool group rentals.  Motion made by Commissioner Baron to increase 
pool group rates to $60 per hour for 30 people or fewer, $80 per hour for 31 to 60 
people, and $125 per hour for over 60 people; motion seconded and commission 
voted, the motion failed unanimously.  Discussion continued, suggested to raise 31 to 60 
group amount to $90.  Motion made by Commissioner Benoit to increase pool group 
rates to $60 per hour for 30 people or fewer, $90 per hour for 31 to 60 people, and $125 
per hour for over 60 people; motion seconded and Commission voted, the motion 
carried unanimously.   Matter forwarded to City Council for approval.  Commissioner 
Parrish advised that Channel 9 is still in the process of making a parks video and pool could 
be included to encourage upcoming summer pool use and group rentals. 

B. Budget: How It Works – Janelle Howard, Administrative Services Director provided a handout 
detailing the budget process and explained budget requirements.  Gary Milliman advised that 
a grant has been submitted for a restroom and paving of the parking lot at Chetco Point Park.  
Funding has also been requested from the general fund for a park model to be set up in 
Azalea Park for security and maintenance.  Details are not complete as not in budget yet. 

C. KidTown Enhancements – Rob Carrillo, representative of the Ford Family Foundation 
Leadership Training Class provided mat product samples for the ADA KidTown 
enhancements they are planning.  Discussed process of mat installation, safety and function 
ability.  Mat pathway is going to be approximately 180 to 200 feet, and mats will be under the 
swings.  The green mat color is preferred.  Recommended to use wood instead of Trex for 
ramp.  Fundraising by the Leadership Training Class for the project is in the process.   

 
 

P:\Public Works\Parks and Recreation\P & R 2009\4-23-09 Minutes.doc Page 1 of 2 
 
 

 






